
June 15, 2017 

Town of Hume 

A regular meeting of the Hume Town Board, Allegany County, Fillmore, New York was held on June 15, 

2017. Officials in attendance were:  Supervisor Dennis Ricketts, Councilmembers Bruce Hinz, Darlene 

Mason, and Dan Miller; Deputy Town Clerk Sharon Smith and Town Clerk Susan Bodnar. 

Minutes 

Councilwoman Mason moved to accept the minutes from the previous meeting of May 2017 as written.  

Councilman Miller seconded.  4 ayes. 0 noes. 

 

Dog Control Officer 

Leslie Clagett shared that the Rabies Clinic that was held in the Town of Hume on June 4th was a success. 

There were 152 immunizations given.  The County was pleased with the outcome.   

A reminder letter will be sent to the owners of dogs that were vaccinated in the Township and are not 

licensed. 

 

Highway 

Superintendent Peet shared that Pond Road is paved, the shoulders are done and chip sealed. 

They will be hot patching in Wiscoy. 

 

Terry Wagoner will be off for 6 weeks.   052They have been crushing gravel behind the highway garage. 

 

Councilman Austin arrived at 7:10PM. 

 

Museum 

Dana Arnold came in under the wire with a quote to send to the Department of Education for the grant 

application that Senator Young’s office has had set aside for the museum. 

Historian Rondus Miller has been hosting the 4th graders from Fillmore Central School. 

 

Water/Sewer 

Suite Kote has been drawing water for its Tankers for the Highway paving project on State Route 19 

from the Town well.  Dana Potter has been assisting with the process. 

 

Mr. Potter has been assisting with the training of Operator Scott Willgens on the use of the well. 

 

Also, Chris Jones is a Water Operator from Eagle that will be assisting Mr. Willgens with his Class C 

Water License.  Mr. Willgens can obtain his license by a home study course through Rural Water or by 

taking a 2 day class. 

 

There are still problems with the Sewer Pump and it could be a costly repair.  Councilman Austin 

motioned to bring in MW Controls to repair the problem.  Councilman Miller seconded.  5 ayes. 0 noes. 



 

Herb Williams will be having his pool repaired and would like to ask that the Sewer portion of 20,000 

Gallons be forgiven because it will not be going through the system but in the pool.  Councilman Austin 

moved to hold the Sewer charge and Councilman Hinz seconded.  5 ayes. 0 noes. 

It was also suggested that he contact Brooks Hose to use the hydrant near the house.  It would fill the 

pool faster. 

 

Supervisor  

The Town of Hume has previously set their Veteran’s exemption for taxes and 15%.  The Hume Town 

Board has decided to stay at that figure.  Motion made by Councilman Austin.  Seconded by 

Councilwoman Mason.  5 ayes. 0 noes. 

 

Councilwoman Mason asked Spud Burgess to look at the electric in the old Mobile Station.  He said that 

he would rather not.  A recommendation of Lockwood Electric was made to look into the matter. 

 

Teamster Contract 

A motion was made by Councilman Austin to accept the Collective Bargaining Agreement and sign the 

contract.  Councilwoman Mason seconded.  5 ayes. 0 noes. 

 

Executive Session 

Councilwoman Mason motioned to go into executive session for the purpose to litigate a matter.  

Councilman Hinz seconded.  5 ayes. 0 noes. 

 

Councilwoman Mason moved to come out of execution session.  Councilman Austin seconded the 

motion.  5 ayes. 0 noes. 

 

Highway  

The Board agreed to hire Billy Rose for the Full Time Position, with the stipulation that there will be 

mandatory overtime and that Mr. Rose is to obtain his Class D Water License.  Caleb Potter will be hired 

as a part time worker with the stipulation that he obtain his CDL. Councilman Austin made the motion.  

Councilwoman Mason seconded the motion.  5 ayes. 0 noes. 

 

Bills and Reports 

Councilwoman Mason motioned to accept the Town Clerk Report and all bills as written.  5 ayes. 0 noes. 

Supervisor Ricketts seconded the motion. 5 ayes, 0 noes. 

 

Adjournment 

Councilwoman Mason moved to adjourn the meeting.  Councilman Miller seconded. 

 

A regular scheduled meeting of the Hume Town Board will be held on July 14,2017 at the Wide Awake 

Club Library, 22 North Genesee Street, Fillmore, New 2017 at the Wide Awake Club Library, 22 North 

Genesee Street, Fillmore, New York 14735at 7PM.  



 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

   

Susan Bodnar 

Town Clerk 

 

(General-$9,627.98, Highway-$98,341.17, Greenway Rehabilitation Grant-$150.34, Fire Protection-

$388.38, District Lighting #1-$619.10, District Lighting #2-$682.01, District Lighting #3-$1,628.96, Sewer 

District-$6,746.35, Consolidated Water District-$4,359.34). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


